
April 24, 2023 

 

Ken Attleson 
1109 Sommerset Drive 
West Fargo, ND 58078 
 

Attn:  Steve Mayer 
           North Dakota Trooper’s Association 
           Representative Corey Mock 

RE:  Beryl McLane  
        ND State Trooper #218 
 
I would like to express my gratitude and appreciation to Steve Mayer, the North Dakota Trooper’s 
Association, Col. Brandon Solberg and all the attending North Dakota Highway Patrol Officers for 
honoring my Grandfather, Beryl McLane with the special headstone and ceremony held in his behalf on 
August 1, 2022. 
 
Thank you doesn’t begin to express my gratefulness to the North Dakota Trooper’s Association and 
Representative Corey Mock for the renaming of ND Highway 13 with my Grandfathers name.  Although 
my Grandfather lost his life on Highway 13 in 1954, it is a great honor and privilege as the last 
immediate family member to know that his service was not forgotten and will always be remembered. I 
lost my Grandfather when I was only 3 years old but have fond memories of spending time with him in 
Napoleon. My Grandmother, Bernice; Uncle Robert and Mom, Beverly would have been overwhelmed 
and especially grateful for the honor and special attention given my Grandfather. 
 
Sincerely, 
Ken 


